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Services in our benefice in May
Sunday 7th May 

Ruan. 9.30am. Holy Communion 
led by Bishop Graham James

Portloe. 10.30am. Morning Worship
Veryan. Service in Tregony to 
welcome Rev. Douglas Wren   

Sunday 14th May
Easter 6

Portloe 10.30am. Morning Worship 
Veryan 11am. Eucharist  

Sunday 21st May
Sunday after Ascension

Ruan. 9.30am. Matins, led by 
David Hughes 

Portloe 10.30am Morning Worship 
Veryan 11am Eucharist 

Sunday 28th May
Day of Pentecost  

Whit Sunday  Principal Feast 
Portloe 9.30am Holy Communion 

Veryan 11am Eucharist 

The Parish Post 
Benefice of Veryan with Ruan Lanihorne

May 2023
“It is now May. It is the month wherein nature hath her fill of mirth and the senses are filled with delights. 

I conclude it is from the Heavens, a grace, and to Earth, a gladness.” – Nicholas Breton

Readings for May
[Veryan] 

Sunday 14th May
Easter 6 

Margaret: Acts 17: 22 – 31 
Psalm 66: 8 – 20 

Sue J : 1 Peter  3: 13 -22 

Sunday 21st May
Sunday after Ascension

John: Acts 17: 22 – 31   
Psalm 68: 1 – 10, 32 – 35 

Julia: 1 Peter 4: 12 – 14, 5:6 – 11
 

Sunday 28th May
Day of Pentecost  

Whit Sunday  Principal Feast 
Chris: Acts 2: 1- 21  

Psalm 104: 24 -34, 35b    
Sue T: 1 Corinthians 12:3b – 13

Dates for your Diary
Sat 6th May, 4pm 

Ringing of the bells for the Coronation

Mon 8th May, Reading Room,  
St Rumon’s. 3-5pm 

Coronation Tea 

Weds 10th May, 7pm, St Symphorian 
Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

Thurs 18th May 
Ascension Day

Monday 22nd 
Blessing of the Sea 7pm 

 
Saturday 27th May 

Deanery Visit 27th May 4pm- 6pm, 
Veryan Sports and Social Club 

From the Registers
Funerals of Veryan parishioners:

6 April
John Davidson 

21 April
Tony Cowen 

 21 April
Martin Richards 

Funeral of Ruan parishioner:
26 April 

Clive Farr
 

Wedding at Portloe:
19 April

Piers and Holly Odlum  

Wedding at Ruan:
22 April

Steve and Jessica Smith



Veryan & District Autumn Show

This year’s Veryan and District Autumn Show will 
be held on Saturday 17th September. Margaret 

Cortis chaired a successful meeting in April. 
Schedules will be available shortly. Be sure to follow 
the show’s Facebook page for updates and ideas for 
children’s entries.

News from the PCC

Deanery Visit, 27th May 4pm- 6pm, Veryan Sports and Social Club.

Between January and June 2023, Bishop Philip and Bishop Hugh are visiting every Deanery in Cornwall.  
Veryan has been nominated to host the event for Powder Deanery, which covers a wide area of central 

Cornwall. The aim is to give as many peolpe as possible from those churches and communities the opportunity 
to meet with the Bishops. On arrival there will be food drink and chat, the Bishops will then share their vision 
for the future, followed by open discussion, prayers, then more refreshments and conversation!  This is a lovely 
opportunity to get together with people from other parishes, and Members of Veryan PCC do hope you will 
come along and join us

St Rumon’s

April turned out to be a busy month for the church. On the 22nd of April it was beautifully decorated for a 
wedding, just a shame the weather didn’t cooperate.  Four days later the church was in use again but this time 

a funeral.

Throughout April there were enough dry days to get the churchyard cut which was just as well as I was beginning 
to think we might have to borrow some sheep!

At our Easter Vestry we welcomed Holly Ledson, who has kindly agreed to take on the position of secretary and I 
have added another treasurer position to my growing collection.

Preparations are well underway for our Coronation Tea on the 8th May, which will be held in the Reading Room 
from 3 to 5. All welcome.

We also look forward to the licensing of Douglas Wren our new oversight minister on the 4th May in Tregony.

Enjoy the festivities of the Coronation. God save the King.





Veryan CE Primary School

The first two weeks of term have seen the children begin lots of different projects. Year 
six have continued to revise and practice skills in preparation for their SATS. Years 4,5,6 

and have started their course of sailing and have already made lots of progress, successfully 
navigating around a simple course in pairs and threes. Even the heavy rain did not put off the 
year 4’s and 5’s this week as they had their very first go at catching the wind in their sails. 
There has been lots of excitement around school with the return of Katie Bell from Bell Dance 
Academy as we begin preparations for our end of year show- Peter Pan!
The early years class have been learning about the amazing transformation which happens 

when a tadpole changes into a frog! We are looking after some tadpoles and watching everyday to see if they have changed.
We have learned that they like to eat pond weed, spinach and lettuce. We have drawn pictures of our tadpoles, ordered their life 
cycles and made frogspawn by blowing bubbles and taking a print.
We are looking forward to celebrating the King’s Coronation at school with a special lunch and activities on the playground, of 
which everyone is invited to join us for on the 12th May from 2-3pm. This will look a lot like the Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations 
and we hope to be able to share work done by the children as well as lots of cake and tea with you!
On the 18th May we are hoping to celebrate our Wild Tribe Outdoor Learning field (weather dependant). The field allows us to 
enjoy the outdoor space and introduce the children to nature and what we can do to protect the environment around us. 
- Emily Bennett, School Secretary

Veryan WI 

Our April meeting was quite busy, as in addition to the speaker, Liam Shoesmith’s excellent talk 
on Gardening for Wildlife we also celebrated our longest standing member’s 90th birthday, 

with cake and flowers. She has been a member since 1965 and has, no doubt, seen many changes.   

The new programme starts next month with some yoga followed by discussion of this year’s 
National WI resolution, which we will be able to vote for or against. The result will be taken to the 
National Annual Meeting in June by this year’s delegate.

Our banner stand has mysteriously gone missing from the Committee Room in the Parish Hall, 
if any hall user has moved it or put it away in a safe place please could they phone the contact 
number below.

We meet on the first Tuesday of the month, usually in Veryan Parish Hall at 7:30pm. Visitors and potential members are always 
welcome. Please contact Mary Earp on 01872 501636 for further information.

  - Yolande Hocking



All those who feel very alone 

All the hospital workers

All those working in the Emergency Services

All those in hospital or ill at home

All the Clergy in our Churches

All those who have worries about money

All the volunteers who are helping in so many 
different ways

 


